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February 11, 2020 

Dear Landowner, 

We are currently planning and executing the Brightline Bulk Electric System (BES) Initiative: a 
multi-year New York State Electric and Gas (NYSEG) electric transmission system upgrade 
program that will ensure the company complies with mandatory reliability requirements from the 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) and the North American Electric Reliability 
Corporation (NERC). 

Based on recent assessments in New York State, we’ve determined that the Fraser and Delhi 
substations in your region and their corresponding transmission lines require project updates in 
order to meet the newly-improved reliability criteria. As an “indirectly affected” landowner your 
property is not located directly adjacent to a Right of Way (ROW) or substation that we will be 
working at or along, however as an “indirectly affected” landowner near one or more the 
identified area(s), you may experience an increase in truck traffic or elevated noise levels during 
normal business hours and we want you to have accurate information about the project. 
Enclosed with this letter are Project Fact sheet(s) that speak to the specifics of the work that is to 
be completed in your area.  

The six-phase multi-year project is anticipated to start in June 2020. As part of our dedicated 
outreach to our customers and neighbors, we will provide you with a landowner notification letter 
and project fact sheet two months prior to the beginning of activities in or around the area of your 
property. In the meantime, we will have the project information on display and our staff available 
to answer your questions March 2nd, 2020 at 7 pm at the Delaware Academy. If you are 
unable to attend, we would like to direct you to a webpage that we have set up for you to 
familiarize yourself with the all work that is scheduled in your surrounding area.  

Please log onto www.OneontaSouthNYSEG.com. If you do not have access to the internet, you 
may call Kristin Janke at the Delaware County Planning Department (607) 832-5444 and she will 
assist you with viewing the website. You may email us your questions or concerns at 
info@OneontaSouthNYSEG.com.or please call us at 833-551-4300 and reference Oneonta 
South Area Improvements NYSEG project. 

NYSEG’s core value is to provide safe and reliable energy for our customers. Our company 
prioritizes being a good neighbor and will work collaboratively with landowners, community 
leaders, and regulators throughout this upgrade process. 
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